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November 25, 2019       
 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
3 Empire State Plaza Agency, 19th Floor 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
 Re:  Case No. 16-M-0330, Petition of CTIA – The Wireless 

Association to Update and Clarify Wireless Pole Attachment 
Protections 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
           
 Orange and Rockland Utilities, Inc. (“O&R” or the "Company") hereby submits for filing with the 
Public Service Commission (the “Commission”) the following tariff leaves reflecting revisions to its 
Schedule for Electric Service P.S.C. No. 3 – ELECTRICITY (the “Tariff”).    
 

3rd Revised Leaf No. 140 
3rd Revised Leaf No. 141 

 
These tariff leaves are issued November 25, 2019, to become effective November 29, 2019. 

 
Reason for Filing 

 
 This filing is made pursuant to the Commission’s Order Establishing Wireless Pole Attachment 
Rates with Modifications (the “Order”), issued and effective November 18, 2019 in the above-
referenced proceeding.  The Order directed the Company to file tariff amendments to update its wireline 
pole attachment rate in parity with its wireless pole attachment rate which went into effect on October 1, 
2019 on a temporary basis. 
 

Tariff Changes 
 

 In compliance with the Order, the Company has updated General Information Section No. 12.2 - 
Pole Attachment Charges so that the charge applicable to span wire pole attachments will be in parity 
with the wireless pole attachment rate.  An annual charge of $20.03 per attachment shall be made for all 
authorized span wire attachments.  
  

Conclusion and Notice 
 
 Pursuant to Ordering Clause 3 of the Order, the Company is filing changes to the Tariff on or 
before November 27, 2019 to become effective November 29, 2019.  Pursuant to Ordering Clause 4, 
the Commission has waived the requirements for newspaper publication.   
 
 Please direct any questions regarding this filing to Cheryl Ruggiero at (212) 460-3189. 
 
        Very truly yours, 

  
  /s/ 
 

William A. Atzl, Jr. 
Director – Rate Engineering 

Received: 11/25/2019


